
Oak Hills Neighborhood Watch                                     Jim Dearey, Coordinator 

   
 

 

2355 NW 145th Avenue, 
Beaverton, OR  97006 

August 19, 2022 
 
Tualatin Valley Fire and Rescue, 
ATTN: Dorene Boger, Community Affairs Specialist 
11945 SW 70th Avenue, 
Tigard, OR  97223-8566 
Ph: 503-259-1507 
 

RE: Tualatin Valley Fire and Rescue Support of Oak Hills 2022 National Night Out 

 

Dear Dorene, 

     Thank you again for TVFR’s consistent support of our Oak Hills National Night Out event, July 31st and 
August 2nd. This year, an estimated 427 Oak Hills residents participated in the Night Out, and despite 
multiple, heat-related challenges, a total of 16 separate parties took place either Sunday or Tuesday 
evening. 

     Our party planners and residents asked me to convey to you their thanks for your teams’ 
participation. A highlight of the Bonneville Place party occurred when you team was called away from 
their party to answer a service call. We truly appreciate everything TVFR does for us during the Night 
Out and throughout the year! 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Jim Dearey 
Oak Hills Neighborhood Watch 
Coordinator 
 
Cc: OHHA 

 


